  MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY, DECEMBER 18, 2023
10:00 A.M.
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Monday, December 18, 2023, at 
10:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Community Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr, Michael Scioneaux

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on November 8, 2023, as written.

Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. Working with FP & C on the back levees. 2. Levee inspections are due and will be complete by the first quarter of 2024. 3, Working with FEMA for Hurricane IDA projects and should be ready to bid out the projects soon. 4. The Bayside Breakwaters Phase IV is ready just waiting on funding. 

5. Received a grant for the Cheniere Caminada Project to develop a marsh and mangrove restoration project. Joint motion by the commissioners of the levee district to approve the President to sign any and all necessary documents concerning grants for levee board projects. 6. Working with levee board attorney concerning the Cox and Exxon levee.
7. Waiting on Aims Group to bid out pump station and the pump for said station has been ordered.

Mr. Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission was recognized and gave the following report: The Pier and Bulkhead Project has been award and construction has begun. Will move the rip rap to port property. Held the ground breaking ceremony on December 7, 2023. Working on FEMA projects from Hurricane Ida.

President Camardelle stated he is working with Aims Group to bid out the Orange Street pump station. He thanked Joe Chauvin and GIS Engineering for all their help with preparing bid packages to working with FEMA to get levee projects complete. He thanked the board for attending the annual Association of Levee Board Conference in New Orleans earlier this month. Congratulated Governor Elect Jeff Landry and all the State Elected Officials for the coming term. He thanked Governor Edwards for all the assistance he gave the levee board. He also thanked Jefferson Parish Officials old and newly elected and look forward to working with them. He stated that Grand Isle is moving in the right direction.
Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve all the expenses presented associated with operating the levee board.

Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:04 a.m.
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